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Harrysmuir Primary School

Willowbank

Ladywell

 LIVINGSTON

EH54 6HW

01506 434501

March 2016
Dear Parent/Carer
Easter Holidays

The school will be closed after school on Friday 31st March for the Easter Holidays.  All pupils will resume on Tuesday 18th April.

Parents’ Evening

This is on Wednesday 29th March & Thursday 30th March.  We are trialing an Online Booking System and this has been a great success with lots of positive feedback.  If you haven’t made an appointment there is still time, please follow the link below
https://harrysmuir.parentseveningsystem.co.uk
Election Dates

Our school is being used as the local polling station for the local elections, therefore the school will be closed to pupils on:

Thursday 4th May 2017
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School Milk

West Lothian Council have set the milk cost for the next term, if you would like your child to receive mid-morning milk please pay this through your ipayimpact account. 

April - June

£9.69
Bring & Buy

This was held on Friday 10th March and it was a great success.  Thank you to everyone who handed in items and also to those who came along on the morning.  The amount of £380.00 was raised and the P3/4 are putting together a list of items that they would like to purchase for their classroom.  The Fairtrade bake stall raised £60.00 which has been donated to the Earth Agents Group to use in the School garden.

Euroquiz
On Friday 10th March we had four pupils attend the Euroquiz, against other West Lothian Schools, Billie-Jo Gowans, Teagan Ronaldson, Olivia Charles & Lewis Tumblety .  They were accompanied by Mrs Fairley in an exciting competition. 
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Rotary Club Quiz

On Friday the 17th March four of our P7 pupils took part in a quiz run by the Rotary Club, held at Peel Primary School. 

Our team was made up of Daniel Nicol, Leigh Gillespie, Abbie Finlayson and Filippo Bosio. They were up against four other teams from the local area. The Harrysmuir team did really well coming 2nd place, sadly missing out on 1st place, won by Peel Primary, by one point. 

The P7s were a credit to the school and had great fun. 

Great effort, well done!

Sainsbury’s Active Kids
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PUBOX 10U
Blackburn
BB2 9FL
Telephone 0844 415 8440 *
Fax 0844 415 8441*
Your Active Kids Account Number SAK1329504 Sainsburys.co.uk/ActiveKids

Dear Mr Karen White
Active Kids is back, and this year there are even more great reasons to get involved.

As you know, maintaining the balance of being active and eating well is vital for kids to lead healthier lifestyles. That's why
this year we've included more cooking equipment in our catalogue to help inspire and equip kids for a healthier life. Plus, to
help you teach pupils how to cook and apply the principles of healthy eating, we have also included our Department for
Education endorsed Cooking and Nutrition Toolkits within your pack.

Active Kids vouchers are available to collect from all Sainsbury's stores, petrol stations and when ordering groceries online,
between Wednesday 29 January and Tuesday 20 May 2014.* To ensure everyone knows you're collecting Active Kids
vouchers we've sent you the following support materials to help you raise awareness:

e External banner - put this in a prominent place outside

*  Voucher collection box - make sure everyone can easily donate their vouchers

* Posters - display on boards or in windows where you can turn them around to refresh them

®  NEW this year is a wishlist poster - visit Sainsburys.co.uk/ActivekKids, to create your wishlist, print it out and attach

.1t to the poster. Display it near your collection box so everyone knows what your voucher target is and what you are
collecting them for

If you create your wishlist online by Friday 28 February you could be one of 32 organisations to win your wishlist.** Plus,
get members of your local community to nominate your school online for another chance to win- visit
Sainsburys.co.uk/ActiveKids for more details.

We're proud that since 2005 we've donated over £136 million worth of equipment and experiences.” And we are thrilled to
have the continued support of our Active Kids Ambassadors David Beckham and Ellie Simmonds, helping us encourage more
young people to lead healthier more active lifestyles - regardless of their age or ability,

Our ubdated terms and conditions and privacy policy can be found at Sainsburys.co.uk/ActiveKids, more information can also
be obtained by calling the Active Kids team on 0844 415 8440.t1

Yours sincerely,
/¢ L

Lindsay Burks
Active Kids Manager

* One voucher per every £10 spent in Sainsbury’s Supermarkets, £5 in Sainsbury’s Locals. Exclusions apply.

**Up to the value of 15,000 Active Kids vouchers. Organisations who complete Active Kids wishlists by Friday 28 February 2014 will be
entered into the free prize draw. There will be 32 winners, one per Active Kids region. See page 126 in the catalogue for full terms and
MIX onditions.

Paper from Total based on redemptions received up to 9 August 2013.
FSC responsible sources

waiscog  FSC® C011172

Active Kids

Equipping them for a healthier life

Active Kids

BT customers will pay no more than 5p per minute. Call costs from other providers may vary.




We are now collecting the Sainsbury’s Active Vouchers, there is a box for vouchers in the front office.

P1

We have had a busy few weeks and now have two fantastic looking classrooms. We are all looking forward to applying the finishing touches and making them personal to us with our work on display again.

We have been continuing to learn our new sounds in Literacy and have started to look at some trivky sounds such as ee, ai, oa, oo, igh and oi. We are using this knowledge to support our reading and writing which is progressing really well.

In maths we have been looking at time and shape and have just started to look at information handling and simple graphs.

We have started our toys topic and have been looking at toys from the past and how they compare with the toys we have now. We have also started to design our own puppets. Look out for a homework challenge after the holidays!

We have also had a visit from Generation Science looking at sound. Check out the school blog and twitter to see some photos and some information on the event.

Finally we have been looking at different artists for inspiration and learning different techniques for creating our own works for an art exhibition in the summer term. There will be more information on this event next term also.

We hope you have a lovely Easter and thank you for your continuing support.  

Mrs Carr, Mrs Meek and Mr Lund

P2
Over the past few weeks we have been learning about different climates, including writing a fact file on Arctic animals, putting on our own weather forecasts and thinking about the seasons. We have enjoyed putting on an Assembly to share out learning with families and friends. It was a great way to bring our topic to an end. We will be kicking off our 'Community and Businesses' topic with a visit from the Fire Brigade, and in Science we will be learning about our senses! 
Miss Gorman & Miss Miller

P3/2, P3, P4/3 
We have had an exciting time learning about Science and our Shops and Services topic this month. We had a visit from Mr Hayward – a manager from Pizza Express in Livingston, who talked to us about his job and how important it is to have a good product to sell and how essential it is for staff to work well together. This was of great help, particularly to P4R when it came to working with partners in their Bring and Buy sale which was such a huge success.

P3 and P4 have also had an activity session with Generation Science. P4’s completed activities to learn about electricity and P3 had fun learning about friction. P2s will enjoy a similar activity on the Sun and Moon in May.
Mrs Stewart, Mrs Duff & Mrs Russell
P4
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In Primary 4 this term we have been learning to play the Ukulele. Gordon has been coming in to school each week to teach us some chords and fun songs! We had a fantastic time at Howden Park Centre showcasing our talents. Watch this space you may be in for a treat at our joint assembly in May! We recently began our new topic ‘George’s Marvellous Medicine’ and have been taking part in some interesting science experiments, to find out all about dissolving. We look forward to sharing more about our learning at parent’s night and our final term in Primary 4. 
P5

Primary Five have been doing lots of exciting things this month. We have been learning about Scottish landscapes and the different physical features which we would find there. As part of this topic we had a fantastic trip to Dynamic Earth in Edinburgh. We investigated how the Earth was created and how different rocks form over time. We also had the chance to walk round the exhibition at Dynamic Earth and experienced a 4D cinema, complete with stinging scorpions! Our upcoming topic is Climate Change and we are looking forward to further developing our knowledge of the geography of Scotland as well as other places in the world. 
Miss Docherty & Mrs McDermott

P6

We have just come to the end of our fabulous Europe topic in P6. We created family groups for our ‘Capital Tours’ storyline as we ‘won’ a trip around Europe and we had to decide on 3 capital cities to visit. We researched landmarks in our cities and planned our Itineraries then wrote a report about our holiday (some of us really believed we had won a holiday when the first letter came and were a bit disappointed that it was pretend!).

We have also been learning about the European Union and Brexit as it is very topical. We used different sources to research more and came up with some very interesting and mature questions about what is happening in Britain.

Four members of P6, Lewis, Olivia, Billie Jo and Teagan, represented Harrysmuir in the West Lothian Euro quiz. They didn’t win but were a credit to our school with their knowledge and behaviour (some of the questions were hard and Mrs Fairley couldn’t answer them!)

Our new topic is ‘Natural Disasters’ and we are looking forward to our visit to Dynamic Earth on 23rd March as it links in with this. (Please make sure you have returned your EE2 for this trip). We are also going to Sky Academy to make news reports about Natural Disasters after the Easter holidays. 

We have new homework grids, please remember to complete the starred activities each week (Reading, spelling & Maths) and choose another activity from the choice grid.

Building Learning Power

We have previously had a focus on the Resilience and Reciprocity aspects of Building Learning Power. This term our focus is on Resourcefulness. The Resourcefulness learning muscle is made up of… Questioning and Making Links- Asking questions to help you understand more, linking learning from different parts of your life. Imagining and Reasoning- Imagining how things are or how they could be, using your mind’s eye to see things in your head thinking hard about things, working things out by using things you know, thinking in sensible steps. Capitalising-  Making the most of resources and opportunities, including people.

Ways in which you can help at home…

· Encourage questions.

· Demonstrate making links between different ideas.

· Don’t allow your child’s imagination to shrivel up!

· Work things through in clear steps from start to finish.

· Help them to find ways of using resources such as reference books, dictionaries and the Internet.

Mrs Fairley, Mrs McLachlan & Mrs Bracewell
P7

Last term the P7s were learning about ‘WW 2’. We enjoyed a visit to Scotland Street Museum to see a classroom from the 1940s. The teacher, an actor, was really scary and so strict. We also went to see a 1940s house at Summerlea Museum, it gave the children the chance to see how people lived in those days. 

The children learned about the experiences of evacuees and created their own evacuee diary entries. They also looked at food rationing and created recipes using the foods available at that time. 

The 7s are also working towards the John Muir Award and so far have carried out a litter pick on the wooded area next to the school and with the help of the their P1 buddies surveyed the bird life in the area. The results were sent to the RSPB to be used in their national bird survey in schools.
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In maths we are looking at fractions, decimals and percentages. The next time you have a pizza for your dinner get your child to work out the fraction each person will get.

In P.E. we have been involved in a Tennis Festival; been learning how to play badminton and have now started to learn Rugby. These activities help with ball skills and hand-eye co-ordination as well as aerobic fitness.

Mrs Carder, Mr Docherty and Mrs Craske
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School Enterprise

Still looking for that last minute Mothers Day gift?  We have various items for sale at the School Office, please pop in and have a look.

Chocolate Box Raffle will be drawn on Friday 24th March, tickets are 50p.  Available from the School Office.
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During the Parents’ Evenings next week there will be the following stalls:

· Tombola Stall – any donations, unwanted gifts, wine etc will be greatly appreciated)
· Easter Gift Stall

· Book Stall – all books £1.00

Netball After School Club

The league match had two postponements this term due to schools not being available. However, it was third time lucky and the match went ahead on Thursday 9th March at Williamston PS. Four schools took part this time – Livingston Village, Williamston, St.Ninians & Dedridge and ourselves. We did very well against St.Ninians & Dedridge and Williamston winning 6-1 and 14-0 respectively. It has to be added that both these teams were playing for their first time. Unfortunately, despite a brave comeback, we lost against Livingston Village 6-14. The team worked very well together and we have strong players both in the experienced P7 group and the new P6 group. Well done to everyone who took part.

The next league match will be on the 1st of June at Livingston Village. Ahead of that we are putting a team forward for the West Lothian Netball Festival on the 24th May, so two great events to look forward to.

There will be no club on Thursday 30th March due to Parents’ Evening or on 20th April (the first week back after the Easter holiday). Thanks again for your continued support.
Mrs Duff
Breakfast Club
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Breakfast Club runs Monday to Friday from 8.00am and 8.40am - we stop serving food at 8.30am.
School Blog
All School activities are regularly updated on our School Blog www.westlothian.org.uk/Harrysmuir-PS Alternatively, use a smartphone to access directly from here by scanning the QR code
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Newsletters

We are delighted to have so many parents/carers now receiving their Newsletters by email.  If you have an email address and would like to be added to the mailing list please hand in your email to the School Office.

If you have any issues regarding your child please feel free to contact the School Office to arrange an appointment.
Children and Parent Council
Next meeting Wednesday 22nd March at 3.30pm – All parents/carers welcome.
Ladywell Fun Day

We are in the early stages of planning the Ladywell Fun Day.  This year the event will take place on Sunday 11th June between 11.00am – 2.00pm.  There will be a car boot section and a place can be booked at a cost of £5.00 (the school are unable to provide tables).  Spaces can be booked through Mrs White in the School Office.  We welcome small local businesses to come along, also for £5.00 at table.

Fundraising
We are always looking at ways of fundraising for our School to keep the cost of excursions, sporting events, parties etc to a minimum.  The easyfundraising link is a simple way of the school receiving donations from companies without any further cost to parents/carers. 

Once you have registered every time you shop online just go through the easy fundraising page and shop as normal from many popular stores.
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We have now registered for a new fundraising website.  Our cause page is 

1.  www.easyfunding.org.uk
2. Support a Good Cause

3. Type in Harrysmuir Primary School

4. Support this cause

5. Create an account

	


Yours       
Susan Mackenzie

Susan Mackenzie
Head Teacher
	MARCH 2017
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CAR PARKING - REMINDER


I understand that parking whilst dropping off and collecting your child is not the best in this area, but also because we have a lot of Schools within a small space it is hoped that more care and consideration is taken to help alleviate this ongoing situation. 


NO PARKING areas for parents are:


On the drop off roundabout


In front of the double gates to the staff car park – this is an emergency entrance/exit for the school and MUST be kept clear.


In Harrysmuir PS staff car park





I would also like to remind parents and children NOT to use the School Car Park as a walk way, I am quite concerned that a serious accident might occur.  There are designated paths to and from School.








